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Congregational Vitality

Dear Friends,

Our Congregational Vitality Task
Force has completed their

report. Copies are in the narthex and
on the website. | want to give thanks
for Jenni Biggs, Susan Hatchett,
Cheryl Hostetler, Lou Kallas, Charlie
Kauffunger, Norma Parker, Bonnie
Peyer, Polly Poffenroth, Betsy
Scroggs, Chris Stauffer, Kate Wise,
and especially Bonnie Holcolmb for
convening and leading, for their
commitment and vision. Their goal
was to explore how we can improve
our connectionalism and sense of
belonging. They have modeled a
special process and produced a great
report. This report provides not only
a series of smart recommendations,
but also a process for how we can
walk together.

Most congregations in our
denomination, or any denomination,
would gladly take BHPC's new
member growth, spirit of goodwill,
support and cohesive lay leaders and
staff. Having a lot of new faces and
families means new spiritual gifts and
ideas. It also means the challenge
and opportunity of identifying,
involving and honoring the vision of
both new and long-term members.

Some of the projects | hope you are
or will be participating in this fall, like
small groups, family service days,
connecticnal corner, new member
involvement, fellowship time/coffee
hour, are inspired or strengthened by
the ideas in the report. If we are able
to follow the lead of the Holy Spirit as

we consider them, it will be a great
benefit for our future.

| feel Christ is calling us to a deeper
sense of connection and belonging,
and it is gratifying to see how we as a
congregation are opening to where
the spirit leads through our focus on
connectionalism.

For the ideas here to have impact,
Bradley Hills needs your financial
support for 2016. This is a critical
year to allow us to build a full-bodied
family ministry, a wider missional
impact and to broadly find the deeper
connection to God and each other
which we seek and crave. To do that
we need more resources. | hope you
will consider joining our family in
increasing your pledge to BHPC for
next year.

We honor God's love for us when we
care for the body of Christ. Bradley
Hills is a gift. Our task force has given
us inspiration to strengthen it.

Let's steward it.

In Christ's love,
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Save the Date

October 3

Leon Fleisher and the
Fleisher-Jacobson Duc
Concert

October 4
World Communion Sunday

Youth Fellowship and
Potluck Kickoff

October 6
Lay Ministry Night

October 18
Fall New Members Class
Begins

October 25
Chili Cook-Off and Bingo
Night

November 7
Andrews Lecture with Bill
Carter

November 15
Special Interfaith Worship
Service and Brunch

October Worship Schedule

October 4, 8:30 & 10:30 a.m.

World Communion Sunday

Wear something that represents your heritage.
David preaching “Why Care About the World?”
Communion

October 11, 8:30 & 10:30 a.m.

David preaching “Why Believe in God When There is
Science?”

October 18, 8:30 & 10:30 a.m.
Kori preaching "Why Does God Want Us to Help Our

Neighbors?”
Baptisms

October 25, 8:30 & 10:30 a.m.
David preaching “Growing by Giving”

Adult Education Fall Schedule

Sundays at 9:15 in the Lounge

Bruce Douglass
Statements of Faith in the
Reformed Tradition
October 4, 11, 18

Dr. R. Bruce Douglass joins us again! Dr. Douglass is the Direc-
tor of the Reformed Institute of Metropolitan Washington, and
this fall he will lead us in a study of the Statements of Faith in
the reformed tradition.

Beginning on October 25, Adult Education will begin a six-
week series on fear with Pastor David teaching about the issue
of fear in the Bible.
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Leon Fleisher and the Fleisher-Jacobson Duo
Saturday, October 3, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.

Recognized worldwide as one of today's finest pianists and conductors, Leon
Fleisher shares the stage with internationally renowned pianist Katherine Ja-
cobson in this program of piano favorites for two and four hands. Fleisher and
the Duo have received accolades from music's most respected critics, being
described as "exquisite” by The Baltimore Sun and "precise and exciting... seamless” by The Washing-
ton Post. “Any opportunity to hear eminent pianist and... icon Leon Fleisher is a big deal!” (The Balti-
more Sun).

Tickets $30/25 general/students at the door, $25/20 in advance.
All profits from this concert will be donated to The Humane Society of the United States.

World Communion Sunday
October 4

On Sunday, October 4 we will celebrate our global Christian unity and

our countries of birth, work, travel, partnership or interest, with interna-
tional dress, decorations, music, liturgy, communion breads, and a spe-
cial offering. Everyone is encouraged to wear international dress and to

bring a friend to enjoy this special service.

Exploring Membership

b h . Our fall new member classes at Bradley Hills will be
MEeMBEIS _ p on Sundays, October 18 and 25 after worship in the
Library from 11:45 a.m —1:00 p.m. with lunch and
childcare provided. They will continue on Sunday,
November 1 between worship services from 9:20 -
10:15 a.m. in the Library. New Members will join the
church on Sunday, November 8.

CLASS

YOU'RE INVITED §

Te RSVP or for more informaticon, contact David

(david@bradleyhillschurch.org).
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Children's Ministry

Welcome back, BHPC Families! We are off to a terrific start this church school year and have an active
year full of learning activities planned for your children. Here is the childcare and children’s education
schedule for Sundays this church school year:

Early Worship: 8:30-9:15 a.m.
Childcare provided for birth through age 4 in the Nursery.

Education for All: 9:15-10:15 a.m.

Childcare provided for birth through age 4 in the Nursery.

Children’s Enrichment for kindergarten through grade 5 in Memorial Hall.
Youth Church School for grades 6 to 12 in room 305.

Confirmation Class for grades 8 and 9 in the Youth Lounge.

10:30 - 11:30 a.m. (or end of church service)

Childcare is available for infants and toddlers in the Nursery room.

Pre-school and kindergarten through second grade students begin worship in the Sanctuary with their
family and leave the service to attend church school following the children’s message. Children will meet
in the following classrooms:

Room 113 Pre-school (ages 3 - 5)
Room 108 Kindergarten
Room 109 (Rainy Day Room) First and Second grades

The first Sunday of each month (Communion Sundays), third through fifth graders will not have church
school so they can experience a full service with their family. The remaining Sundays of each month, third
through fifth graders will begin worship in the Sanctuary with their family and leave the service to attend
church school following the children’s message. They will meet in room 303.

We are grateful and blessed to have a full team of at least four teachers, storytellers or doorkeepers for
each of our classrooms. Thank you to all who have volunteered! If you are interested in helping with the
Children’s Ministry team, please see Noelle Castin, Director of Christian Education. We are in particular
need of additional volunteers to join our Children’s Ministry committee.

Susan R. Andrews Theology Lecture
Saturday, November 7 at 7:30 p.m.

_~ An Evening of Music, Jazz,

Theology and Inspiration with Rev. Bill Carter

Rev. Carter is the pastor of First Presbyterian Church of Clarks Summit, PA. He is a nationally known
preacher and a good friend of several at BHPC. He is also a well-known musician, professional jazz pianist
and the leader of the nationally known jazz ensemble Presbybop. Come on Saturday, November 7 for jazz
music, theology and the spirit at 7:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary. This event is free and open to the public.
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Youth Ministry Happenings

Summer is over, and the Youth Church School year has started. We are still in need of volunteers for our
youth programming (Church School, fellowship, fundraising, etc). This is a perfect way to start the school
year right and be involved in our church youth’s faith development. We welcome your commitment to
our leaders of tomorrow. Please contact Noelle if you're interested and you will be rewarded in ways
you could never imagine. See faith through the minds of our youth.

Sundays: Youth Church Class {(9:15-10:15 a.m., Room 305) All youth (grades 6-12) are welcome to
join us for a time to reflect on your week, navigate scripture, strengthen friendships and attend adult ed
from time to time. Breakfast goodies provided.

Sundays: Confirmation Class (9:15-10:15 a.m., Youth Lounge) Youth will explore the Christian faith
and what it means to be a Presbyterian. Breakfast goodies provided.

October 4: Youth Fellowship Kickoff & Pot Luck Dinner!!! (5:00-7:00 p.m., Memorial Hall) Come

one, Come all! Bring friends! Let's start the year off with a warm meal and greet friends new and old.
There will be an informational meeting with parents, great food and games (youth vs. parents!). Bring
your favorite dish to share. What a nice way to start the school year off with a pot luck!

October 11: Bonfire & Cookout! (5:00-7:00 p.m.) Since the fall season is in full swing, come and
join us at Scott Northup's house for a time to enjoy the crisp weather as we sit around a bonfire, roast
marshmallows and decorate pumpkins! Dinner provided. (5900 Ipswich Road, Bethesda, 20814)

October 18: Class Dinners are Back! (5:00-7:00 p.m) Join your classmates for dinner away from
church and get to know one another better. Class Dinners are divided into three groups: sixth -eighth
grade, ninth - tenth grade and eleventh-twelfth grade. If you would like to volunteer to provide your
home for a class dinner, please contact Noelle. There will be a youth mentor at each home. More
details and locations coming soon.

October 25: Chili Cook Off and Bingo Night! {5:30-7:30 p.m.,
Memorial Hall) What a great way to ease into fall with a Chili
Cook Off. Who will claim the prize this year?!?! Start “refining” your
best chili recipe. This is always a great night to gather in faith and
with great friends. We promise you will not go away hungry (to-go
cups are provided). This is a fundraiser to support our youth
programming. Entrance Fee: $10 - adults & youth; $5 - children
(ages 4-11); 3 years and younger are free. Entrance fee also
includes tickets so you can vote for your favorite chilil

Save the Date!
Summer Mission Trip: June 19-25, 2016

We will travel to Morning Star Presbyterian Church in Bayville, New Jersey to work with Presby-
terian Disaster Assistance on the ongoing recovery and rebuilding efforts from Hurricane Sandy.
Mission trips aren't just for young people - this trip is for ages 14 and up! Stay tuned for

more details.
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Invite a Friend to Our Fall Sermon Series:
“Understanding God Better”

Many people find their church homes through an invitation from a neighbor or friend to join them for
Sunday worship. If there is someone whom you have been meaning to invite to Bradley Hills, our ser-

mon series, "Understanding God Better," may be a good time to extend an invitation.
1 October 4: Why Care About the World?

1 October 11: Why Believe in God When There is Science

1 October 18: Why Does God Want Me to Take Care of My Neighbor?

Friends Club and Bradley Hills Present:
What If It's Dementia?

A Free Educational Series for Families
November 2, 9 & 16 at 7:00 p.m.
Covenant Hall

November 2: What is Dementia?: Warning signs, Diagnosis, Progression
Speaker: Lindsey Javpeyi, Alzheimer’s Association

November 9: Caregiving Strategies: Communications and the Dangers of Denial
Speaker: Terry Ullman, LCSW, Psychotherapist

November 16: Help and Hope Through Community Resources: Support Groups, Social Clubs, In-
Home Facility Care
Speaker: Mary Ann Buckley, Executive Director of Care Management Associates

RSVP to 301-469-0070 or debbie.friendscub@verizon.net

Family Connections Lunch

Sunday, October 11, 11:45 a.m. - 1:00 p. m.
Memorial Hall

Families with children are a welcome and growing presence at
BHPC. This is a great time in the life of our church to bring fami-
lies together to share fellowship, and to develop programs that
will support us {(as well as our children) in our parenting and walk
of faith. We will gather monthly for a meal after worship followed
by prayer, discussion, and sharing ideas.

Please come to our gathering on Sunday, October 11, after wor-
ship from 11:45 a.m.-1:00 p.m. in Memorial Hall. After the meal,
volunteers will supervise playtime for the children as their par-

ents continue the conversation together. Contact Bonnie Peyer
(bonniepeyer@gmail.com) or David for more information.
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Nurse's Notes . . .

Pastoral Care Week is October 18
-24. Pastoral care is the ministry
of care and counseling provided
by pastors, chaplains and other
religious leaders to members of
their church or congregation, or
to anyone within institutional
settings, with a focus on healing,
reconciling, guiding and
sustaining. It can also be defined
as “intentional friendship” where
personal connection is the
primary goal of interaction.
Except in the case of counselors
from the Pastoral Care and
Counseling Center who meet in
our building, the conversations
that take place with our pastors
or myself are not assumed to
provide the same level of
expertise as there is with a
counselor or therapist. All of us
are available for individual or
family consultations.

Caring for a person who is
struggling with a difficulty, being
present during a time of pain,
praying with someone in a
crisis—these are the moments
when spiritual breakthroughs
occur. Ministering through a
good, biblically sound sermon is
absolutely necessary. But
ministering through a personal
touch, i.e., pastoral care, is just as
important.

Because of my role, | am often
approached by individuals
undergoing a health crisis. While
| don’t keep specific office hours
at Bradley Hills, you can usually
find me on Sunday mornings and

are also welcome to call me at
home. Frequently, | schedule a
time to meet with individuals and
families in their homes and | also
have a changing set of pamphlets
called “Care Notes” outside of
my office. The subject matter
covers a wide range, from
childhood bullying to healthcare
topics to aging to hospice, grief
and others. Please feel free to
keep an eye out for new
pamphlets and take them to read
or distribute them to friends and
family as you feel called. If you
would like to keep them to re-
read, that is great but if you have
no further need, please put them
back in the rack or on my desk or
in my mailbox in the outer office.

Two other opportunities for
pastoral care also come to mind.
One is to partake in the small
group opportunities that are now
in a second round of meetings.
Quite a bit of personal sharing
can take place and, if you believe
that pastoral care is “intentional
friendship,” then this is a way to
make new spiritual friends and
provide care to each other.

The second is probably not at all
what comes to mind when the
words “pastoral care” are used.
For the pastor the church is both
a taskmaster and a calling, and an
awkward place to look for
support and nourishment.
Parishioners may be unaware that
pastors could also use support.
Each of our pastors has a clergy
support group that they attend,

but keeping them in your prayers,
offering praise where praise is
due and forgiving their human
frailties can go a long way in
nurturing those who are there to
nurture the rest of us. The author
of Hebrews commands the
congregation: “Be responsive to
your pastoral leaders ...
Contribute to the joy of their
leadership, not its

drudgery.” (Hebrews 13:17 - The
Message)

As we have just received the
report of the Congregational
Vitality Task Force, this is a good
time to think about providing and
receiving friendship and caring
from both staff and other
members of our community.

Blessings,
Joanie Friend

Faith Community Nurse

Bible Study

Wednesdays,
October 14 & 28
2:00 p.m. in the Library

Meet with the pastors to dis-
cuss upcoming scripture at 2:00

p.m. in the Library on October
14 and 28.
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“Bradley Hills Presents” Concert Series, 2015-2016

Saturday, December 5, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.
Les Canards Chantants
“,..every lasciviousness!”

Praised for their "superb performances" instilled with "liveliness and
theatricality” (The Boston Musical Intelligencer} and for their
"perfectly balanced voices” (the Soester Anzeiger), Les Canards
Chantants is a solo-voice ensemble committed to dynamic interpre-
tation of renaissance polyphony. Now based in Philadelphia, the “singing ducks” have performed to high
acclaim throughout the UK and Germany, appearing on BBC One and in venues as diverse as York Minster
and Poole’s Cavern, and are a 2015 recipient of an Early Music America Outreach Grant.

Join us and immerse yourself in the extremes of style, harmony and expression in the Italian madrigal,
sampling Willaert, Marenzio, Gabrieli's tongue-in-cheek greghesche, Banchieri’s madrigal comedy i festi-
no, Monteverdi's Quattro libro, angst-ridden late works by d'India and Gesualde, and the utterly strange
Secondo libro of Valentini. Following the concert, join Les Canards Chantants for a reception which will
feature well-loved Christmas Carols, and many chances for you, the audience, to sing along!

Tickets $25/20 general/students at the door, $20/15 in advance.

Saturday, January 23, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.
Bach's Goldberg Variations
Véronique Gobet, piano

Bach's famous Goldberg Variations are a showpiece for the artistry and virtu-
osity of keyboard players. Originating from a simple idea — a beautiful aria
over a ground (repeating) bass — the thirty variations present the history of
Baroque music in microcosm: lavish displays of modern, fashionable expres-
sive elements of the high Baroque, with just a hint of Classical idealism, to-
gether with magnificent structure and formal beauty. There are dances and
canons, riddles and doodles, lightning flashes and filigree arabesques.

Hailing from Switzerland, pianist Véronique Gobet tackles this tremendous repertoire. With an active recit-
al repertoire on both sides of the Atlantic, Véronique also holds positions at the Conservatories of Neu-
chatel and Geneva.

Tickets $25/20 general/students at the door, $20/15 in advance.

Saturday, February 13, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.
From Broadway with Love

Dinner Theater and Show Tunes

Join four of the Washington area’s finest vocalists for an evening of your favorite I8
show tunes. Complemented by an elegant atmosphere, a tasteful buffet, and
specially selected adult beverages, this evening will be a wonderful way to cele-
brate Valentine’s Day with those closest to you.

Tickets $35/30 general/students at the door, $30/25 in advance.
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Saturday, March 12, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.

James David Christie, organ

Splendours of the Baroque and Jewels of France

James David Christie has been internationally acclaimed as one of the fin-
est organists of his generation. He has performed around the world with
symphony orchestras and period instrument ensembles as well as in solo
recitals. He was the First Prize winner of the Bruges (Belgium) Internation-
al Organ Competition and was the first American ever to win First Prize in

this prestigious competition.

Christie has recorded extensively and has received several awards for his solo recordings, including the Pre-
is der Deutschen Schallplatten Kritik and the Magazine d'Orgue: Coup de Coeur. Christie holds positions as
chair and professor of organ at the Oberlin Conservatory of Music; distinguished artist in residence at the
College of the Holy Cross, Worcester, Massachusetts; chair and college organist at Wellesley College in
Wellesley, Massachusetts.

James David Christie will present a masterclass for young organists during the weekend of March 11-13,

2016. Visit bradleyhillschurch.org for more details.

Tickets $25/20 general/students at the door, $20/15 in advance.

Ticket Order Form

Get tickets to all five concerts and
save over 10% with season tickets.

Please make check payable to Bradley Hills
Prasbyterian Church with “Bradley Hills
Presents” in the memo line.

Type Original Price | Advance Order Quantity | Total Name:
Adult Season Ticket PMMp $100 .
Students Season Ticket | b dyn $80 .
® Address:

Leon Flaisher b o General $£25 General

P H fudents $20 Students o
Les Canards Chantant | P H (eneral $20 General

b HJtudents | $155tudents b
Goldberg Variations P H @eneral $20 General

b HFAudents |$155tudents $
From Broadway P 0 ®eneral $£30 General
with Love b oJwdents | $25Students §___ | Please mail form with payment to:
James David Christie, |P H (eneral $20 General Bradley Hills Presents
organ $15 Students $

9 P HSwdents ——| 4601 Bradley Blvd.

Make a Donation We need your help— ticket sales only cover some of ourcosts [ Bethesda, MD 20817
Total &
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Deacon’s Corner

The deacons are currently reading a book entitled Spir-
itual Leadership for Church Officers, by Joan S. Gray. In
this book, Ms. Gray uses boat symbolism to refer to dif-
ferent ways in which churches function. She speaks of
rowboat churches and sailboat churches. A rowboat
church is one which bases its design for future life and
mission of the church on the present reality and the
magnitude of resources which are currently available,
both financial and volunteer force. A sailboat church
sats its “sail” and looks to the “wind” of the Holy Spirit
to guide the mission and provide the necessary re-
sources, even if the course to the goal is not clear. It
seams to me that our church has already “set sail” with
the Uganda Mission.

The Mission Coordination Lay Ministry was formerly
called Church and Society. Their primary activity for
years was to inform the congregation about what the
denomination was doing in mission. They had a small
budget, collected money for peacemaking activities,
and entertained requests for various existing projects,
to which they would send money. In about 2000, then
committee chair, Phyllis Rumbauer, decided to focus
more directly on specific mission projects that touched
the lives of church members. The committee set up a
Mission Forum and issued a request for proposals.
Edith Mafabi came forward with a global project, and
this was the beginning of the Uganda Mission Project.

Edith and her daughter, June Kyakobye, came to this
country as refugees from Buyobo, a town in one of the
poorast districts of Uganda. She asked for three things:
a maize mill to grind corn for the village and surround-
ing environs as a means to generate income; electricity
to support the machinery for the mill; and a health cen-
ter for the community. The underlying task: Can a
church in Bethesda, Maryland, go into a rural region in
East Africa, that is both politically and economically de-
pressed, and not only make a spiritual connection, but
actually make a difference without sinking resources into
a black hole? Can a church in the United States help
solve some of the social issues in a region of Uganda
where there are significant ethnic issues and extreme
poverty, and do this with the support of the local peo-
ple as well as the Ministry of Health in Uganda? A rather
daunting task, indeed!

Here is how the “sailboat” was launched. The “sailors”:
John Shepherd, expert on international water issues and
Africa through the World Bank; Myla Williams, an MBA
working at the World Bank; George and Leslye Johnson,

NIH scientists with international experience with Habitat
for Humanity; Joy Panagides, a healthcare provider with
experience in international public health, who devel-
oped a needs assessment tool to analyze the health re-
quirements of a community; Bonnie Holcomb, a social
anthropologist with a focus on a spedific disenfranchised
ethnic population in Ethiopia; Doug and Ruth Forman,
longtime members at BHPC with a commitment to
“mutual ministry,” and various people with vision and
foresight and a willingness to take a risk, such as Dick
and Barbara Delouise and Elizabeath 5t. John.

The first project was the maize mill. The concept was
simple: build the mill and 10% of the profits would go to
support a health care program. The challenges: there
was no entity to receive support; there was no electrici-
ty. Here is where faith and perseverance stepped in.
Bradley Hills sent the money; John Shepherd served as
the on-site emissary to ensure implementation. Along
the way, the electricity poles were repeatedly stolen and
the transformers were “misplaced,” some of many stum-
bling blocks. It took three years for the electricity to fi-
nally be hooked up and the mill running. The more im-
portant outcome of this activity was the establishment
of trust and connection with the local people, which be-
came the basis for a model of a mutual ministry in Ugan-
da.

Next came the issue of the provision of health care. The
committee was very much against setting up a clinicin a
country with a very broken health care system. Many
other organizations had tried to establish health clinics -
buildings were built and even staffed - only to have
them close for lack of funding. Instead Joy Panagides,
the health care worker, and Bonnie Holcomb, the social
anthropologist, went on a fact finding mission to: 1.
Conduct a health needs assessment; 2. Assess the de-
mographics of the communities in the subdistricts of
Buyobo and Buteza, Edith Mafabi’ s home and neigh-
boring region; 3. Listen to a sample of people, chosen
randomly, to learn of their needs and wishes. They se-
lected and trained local women and paid them to con-
duct the surveys. They analyzed the data and made all
the information very public and transparent. Both men
and women were treated as equals, which was very im-
portant to the entire process. Here is what came out of
that analysis:

The establishment of the Buyobo and Buteza Com-
munity Development Association (BBCDA). This was
a coalition representing all groups in the communi-
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ty. The partnership then became one between a
church and a community development association.
This association could then appeal for recognition
by the state of Uganda and lobby for its own needs.

The formation of a Village Health Team (VHT) which
oversees a first aid and other units. Teams of volun-
teers were trained to educate families on basic pub-
lic health tenets and the prevention of common dis-
easas through the principles of personal hygiene,
sanitation and simple envireonmental interventions,
such as cutting the grass and using mosquito net-
ting. The First Aid Units were trained by the Red
Cross to provide acute emergent care and referrals.

The real outcomes were the development of a volun-
teer culture and the uniting of an entire community to
work together. This resulted in improved health for the
community and an increased education level and self-
awareness for the people. The BBCDA now serves as a
forum for all groups in the community te address, not
only health concerns, but alse any other issues affecting
the entire community. The volunteer workers meet
quarterly to discuss issues and outcomes of their work
with families and to provide advice on future activities.
This whole concept has gained recognition from the
Ministry of Health and is being replicated in other com-
munities throughout Uganda.

The wind of the Holy Spirit in the sails of this “sailboat”
mission did not stop here. The local women were begin-
ning to reveal their capacity through the Widows® Asso-
ciation, and they were interested in starting up their
own businesses. The Widows' Association, whose initial
goals included support for their children, began to
make and sell uniforms for the school children. Fabric
was funded by the Angel Gift Tree at Bradley Hills. This
became the basis of another major innovation. The next
sailor in the boat was Robyn Nietert, an attorney who
was locking to launch a microfinance project in the non-
profit arena. In 2008, she set up a non-profit 501c3
company, the Women's Microfinance Initiative, to pro-
vide small loans to women. After considering other lo-
cations, she chose to start her project where the church
connection with the Widows' Assodiation looked prom-
ising. Bradley Hills gave a $2500 grant to get the pro-
gram started. WMI's mission is to establish village-level
lean hubs, administered by local women, to provide
capital, training, and support services to rural women in
the lowest income brackets in East Africa so that they
can engage in income producing activities

The program works this way: groups of 20 women band
together to form a “loan hub.” They cross collateralize
each other and receive some training in basic business
skills. Their loans are small, maybe only a few hundred
dollars, and are paid back at 10% interest. The interest
generated does not go to WMI, but rather back to the
loan hubs for use in supperting infrastructure. The Wid-
ows' Association, the first recipient of a loan, has taken
leadership in the oversight of the hubs. This whole en-
deavor is a community-based, women's empowerment
program, where women are given the chance, by their
peers, to decide what their community needs and iden-
tify the tools needed to develop their own businesses.
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